
Gregory T. Diamond 
Regulatory Counsel 
Southern Region 

TEL: (720) 888-3148 
FAX: (720) 888-5134 
Greg.diamond@Level3.com 

December 22,2008 

Hon. Stephanie Stumbo 
Executive Director 
Kentucky Public Service Commission 
2 1 1 Sower Boulevard 
Frankfort, KY 40601 

Re: ICG Telecom Group, Inc. - Surrender of CPCNs 

Dear Ms. Stumbo: 

In 1995 and 1996, the’ Commission issued certificates of public convenience and 
necessity (“CPCNs” - See Case Nos. 94-516 and 96-501) to ICG Telecom Group, Inc. 
(“ICG”) to provide local exchange and intrastate interexchange services in Kentucky.’ 
In 2006, Level 3 Communications acquired ICG. 

ICG does not provide in the Commonwealth of Kentucky any telecommunications 
or other services, own or control any facilities or have any customers. Accordingly, ICG 
desires to surrender its CPCNs. ICG requests that the Commission take such action as 
may be necessary to accomplish surrender of its CPCNs. 

questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. Thank you. 

Gregory T. Diamond 
Regulatory Counsel, Southeast Region 

’ The CPCNs were initially issued to ICG Access Services, Inc. and ICG Telecom Services, Inc. Through 
name changes, ICG is the siiccessor entity to the foregoing corporations. 
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